Item  5.1
Customer and Support Services Overview and Scrutiny – Monday 26 January 2009.
Attendance management briefing paper for Urban Vision.
Following on from your attendance at the above scrutiny in February re. attendance management; members have asked if you will return on the 26 January 2009 to provide an update on progress. 

Members are monitoring attendance management across the council due to the impact, in particular how much sickness absence costs the council, they are also interested in how Urban Vision are striving to improve the attendance culture within their organisations and create an environment where people want to come to work, how Urban Vision may be reviewing work life balance and evaluating its impact on attendance, as well as a progress report on the skills centre. Plus anything else that you may want to highlight…..

HR will be providing a copy of long and short term sickness levels at this meeting, along with staffing numbers for each directorate.

For information I have included an extract from the notes taken in Feb 2008 when you last attended:

Urban Vision - Bill Taylor

Long term sickness has risen in the last 12 months. Due to the new requirements within the DDA Act some people have now taken career breaks. The importance of attendance management being dealt with correctly has been raised with all managers and training is ongoing.

The director has commenced spot checks on managers to check that all the paperwork has been correctly completed.

There is an issue with the IT system for recording sickness for those on reduced working hours. For example those who work 3 days would be recorded as 5 days sickness. This will have an impact on sickness days recorded especially when we look at the authority as a whole. 

Members agreed that this is an issue that is investigated further by the relevant officer with a report to come back to the committee. REFER TO RESPONSE BELOW:
Urban Vision provide free fruit for staff in order to encourage healthy eating and are introducing a skills centre. The skills centre will look at options for re-training people and giving staff different opportunities within the work place. The Capita Average for sickness is around 4 to 5 days per person their sickness procedure is similar to the Council's although they are more rigorous within the probation period.

Members requested to see the split between self certified absences and those with doctors notes. Bill, this was outstanding from the Feb meeting; can you provide at the meeting in January?

Extract from meeting held May 2008: 

Geoff Topping and Kathy Evans were invited to explain how sickness is being recorded for those who work part time or reduced hours and the impact this is having on the sickness levels recorded for the authority.

In respect of part time employees and sickness absence recording,  each individuals work schedule needs to be added. This is being progressed and will be completed by September 2008. There are 4,400 part time employees (2,300 other than school based). Once all the work schedules have being added it will not have a dramatic impact on the figures for the authority; for example on the exercise carried out on customer and support services the present sickness level would increase from 10.83 to 10.9.

Karen Lucas
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